
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LETTER FROM THE HEADTEACHER 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
I hope this week’s newsletter finds you well as we come to the end of a busy term. 
 
25 years’ service: 
Mrs Zwarycz recently attended a ceremony to receive an award for 
colleagues that have worked for Oxfordshire County Council for 25 years.  
If your child/ren started with us in reception, you will know the outstanding 
care Trudy provides to our pupils on a daily basis.  I’m sure you will want to 
join me in congratulating Trudy on this significant recognition, and pay 
tribute to her dedication, love, nurture and kindness.  Thank you Trudy! 
 
 
 
Christmas events: 
As I said at last weeks’ concerts and plays, there is something truly magical about being in a primary school at Christmas time.  
I hope you enjoyed the range of events.  We are overwhelming proud of all our pupils’ performances.  They really do mark the 
beginning of the Christmas period. 
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PTA: 
Huge thanks to our wonderful PTA for organising this year’s raffle and guess the baby competition. Thanks to everyone for 
contributing to the hampers.  Congratulations to the winners! 
 
Year 5 and 6 Parliament Trip: 
Pupils and teachers in Years 5 and 6 visited London last Wednesday to support their current topic.  They have been learning 
about the history of laws over time, from Magna Carta to modern day, and how parliament leads on this today.  Pupils then 
went on to visit the Victoria Apollo Theatre to watch a production of Wicked.  A fabulous day was had by all. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Goslings class teacher: 
We have recently welcomed Mrs Mankelow back from maternity leave.  Mrs Mankelow will be job sharing with Mrs Boutayeb 
as Goslings class teacher from January.   Mrs Boutayeb will work Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday, with Mrs Mankelow 
working Thursday and Friday. 
 

Foodbank collection: 
Thank you for supporting last week’s collection.  We received this email of thanks: 
 
Can you pass on thanks to everyone for all the gifts collected from the school on Thursday- such a generous collection of lovely 
items to use in our parcels.  We continue to make parcels for people and families in need. At this special time of year we add a 
Christmas parcel to every parcel we give. Your giving for others is always amazing thank you. Regards and thank you. Melvina 
on behalf of the Foodbank Team 
 

On behalf of all the staff and myself, I would like to wish you and your family a very happy and peaceful Christmas and look 
forward to seeing you in the New Year.  Term 3 starts on Tuesday 9th January 2024. 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 
 

Christian McGuinness,  
Headteacher 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Safeguarding Children Updates: 
What to do if you have concerns about a child 
If you have any concerns about a child relating to Safeguarding, please get in touch with one of our Safeguarding Leads 
immediately by contacting the school directly on 01993 812209 or by email safeguarding@woodstock.oxon.sch.uk 
 
If you are unable to speak to a member of our Designated Safeguarding Team at school and have a safeguarding concern, 
please contact the Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH) directly who will be able to advise you. 
If you have a concern about a child, please call MASH on 0345 050 7666.  
 

NSPCC Updates for Parents and Families 
The NSPCC have updated some of their guidance on supporting children with mental health 
issues. Please follow the links to some very useful pages on their website. 
 
Child Mental Health: click here  
 
The Safeguarding Network: click here 
 

 
Key Dates when applying for Primary School 
 

 

Key dates for applications 

Key dates Event 

1 November 2023 Applications open via Oxfordshire County Council’s website. 

15 January 2024 Closing date for applications. 

29 January 2024 Last date for confirmation of change of address. 

16 April 2024 Offer letters sent by second-class post where needed and emails sent to those who applied online. 

September 2024 Start of the school year. 

mailto:safeguarding@woodstock.oxon.sch.uk
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/child-health-development/child-mental-health
https://safeguarding.network/content/safeguarding-resources/specific-risks-children-additional-needs/mental-health/


Curriculum Class Celebration Events 
Following on from the success of last year’s Curriculum Celebration Assemblies, where children in each class had the 
opportunity to share their learning with their parents and look at the work they have been doing in class, we are pleased that 
dates have now been confirmed for the new terms ahead.  Please put these dates into your diaries now.  The children 
thoroughly enjoyed sharing their learning with you and it is a fantastic opportunity for you to see the children in their class and 
their teachers. 
 

Date @ 2.20pm Class 

Wednesday 24th January Red Kites Years 5&6 

Wednesday 31st January Falcons Years 5&6 

Wednesday 28th February Kingfishers Years 3&4 

Wednesday 6th March Kestrels Years 5&6 

Wednesday 13th March Woodpeckers Years 5&6 

Wednesday 20th March Cygnets Years 1&2 

Wednesday 27th March Goslings Years 1&2 

Wednesday 1st May  Nightingales Years 3&4 

Wednesday 12th June Ducklings Years 1&2 

Wednesday 26th June EYFS: Reception 

Wednesday 3rd July EYFS: Nursery 

 
 

Collective Worship Weekly Theme 

 

Our World 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



Weekly Online Safety Guidance 

 
 

 



Mental Health Awareness 

 

 

 



Bears Club 
 

Are you fun and enjoy spending time with children? If so, this may be for you.  Bears Club are now actively seeking two assistants for five 

afternoons a week from 3.00 to 5.00 pm.  You would be mainly working with children under the age of 5 years old.  If you are interested, 

please send your CV and covering letter to woodstockbearsclub@gmail.com  

Interviews will be arranged at a mutually convenient time.  

Job Description:  After School Club Assistant 

Title:   Bears Club After School Assistant 

Accountability:  The successful candidate will be responsible to the Manager at Bears 

Club and the School Business Manager 

Location:   Assembly Hall, Woodstock Primary School, Shipton Road, Woodstock  

Hours:   Monday to Friday 3.00 pm to 5.00 pm term time. 

Pay:   Very competitive rates per hour.  

 

Job Description:- 

To assist in the day-to-day organisation of the After School provisions at Bears Club providing a high standard of care and play 

opportunities for the children between the ages of 3 to 5 years old in a safe and secure environment. 

Main Duties and Responsibilities: 

 To maintain a safe and stimulating play environment and to assist with the developing opportunities which encourage children’s 
social, physical, intellectual, creative, and emotional development through play 

 Be responsible to the Club Manager and to the School Business Manager 

 To assist with the planning, preparing and delivery of activities, which meet children’s individual developmental needs 

 To work face to face with the children registered with the Club 

 To supervise teatime refreshments for the children 

 To follow guidelines and procedures for Safeguarding in accordance with Bears Club policies and procedures 

 To carry out any other duties which will be seen to enhance the work of Bears Club 
 

Qualifications/Experience requirements: 

The successful candidates will ideally hold the following qualifications or experience but if not, we can help to organise this training: 

 A current DBS Certificate 

 Up to date Safeguarding training 

 Prevent Duty awareness training 

 12 Hour Paediatric First Aid qualification (ideal but not essential) 

 Have experience of working with young children  

 

Please contact Fiona O’Connor at woodstockbearsclub@gmail.com for further information. 
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